
 

 

 

 

  Families Bulletin 
Monday 29 September 2025 - Friday 3 October 2025 

 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Dear Families 

 

As we move into week 4 of term, our students are very much settled in. We have a renewed focus on 

punctuality and what we call 'sharp starts' to lessons and to tutor time. I am pleased to say that the very vast 

majority of students are responding well to this and moving with purpose in between lessons, helping to 

ensure lessons start promptly and learning time is maximised. 

 

Our wonderful MFL team ran a number of activities this week for European Week of Languages with the 

theme of Community. It was great to see students getting involved in a variety of engaging and creative 

activities helping to raise their awareness, understanding and celebration of cultural diversity.  

 

On the sporting front, the big event of the week is our second annual major Rugby tournament against 

Imberhorne, with a variety of competitions for all ages, boys and girls. Thank you to Mr Dan Poulton for 

organising the event and I wish all of our participants a fantastic evening. Next Thursday we also look forward 

to the annual Adam Dabell Memorial Match at East Grinstead Town FC. Your support is always welcome. 

 

There will be many more clubs, activities and competitions going on throughout the year helping our students 

develop new skills, confidence, friendships, happiness and sense of belonging in school. Please encourage 

your child(ren) to get involved if they haven't already. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 
 
 
 
Jo Meloni 

Headteacher       

 

 

Week: A​​ ​ Timetable: 4 + 1 

 



 

 

Hot Chocolate with the Head  

                                              

It was a bumper edition of Hot Chocolate this week, with a packed office full of Yousafzai students and their 

Community Leader Ms Mance.  

Well done to Kaelah and Oscar (Year 7), Ali and AJ (Year 8), Emily and Finley (Year 9), Ethan and Milly (Year 10), 

Hannah and Cameron (Year 11) for being nominated and demonstrating values such as Community, Positivity, 

Excellence and Ambition. 

Congratulations also go to Marcus and Albi, who joined us from Year 13, both nominated for planning and 

delivering an amazing presentation to Year 12 students on Degree Apprenticeships. 

 

Keep up the great work everyone.  

 

Jo Meloni 
Headteacher                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Key Dates 
​ ​ ​ ​  
Tuesday 30 September 2025​​ ​ ​ Year 11 Geography Field Trip  
Thursday 9 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 11 Information Evening 5.30pm – 8.30pm 
Thursday 16 October 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7 Information Evening 5.30pm - 8.30pm 
Wednesday 22 October 2025​​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 6pm 
Friday 7 November 2025​ ​ ​ ​ Year 7-11 Flu spray vaccinations 
Wednesday 10 December 2025 ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm  
Monday 2 February 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Year 8 HPV vaccinations 
Wednesday 11 March 2026 ​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Wednesday 13 May 2026​ ​ ​ ​ Families Focus Group (FFG) - 4pm 
Monday 13 July 2026​​ ​ ​ ​ Year 9 Meningitis vaccinations 
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Notice board  
 
 

Parent Governor Vacancy 
We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor. A nomination needs to be supported by two other 

parents/carers of children who also attend the school and will be contacted for a reference. Nominations 

should be submitted by completing this google form Parent Governor Nomination, by 3.00pm on Friday 10 

October 2025. The letter sent out today can be found here. 

  

Bring it on Drama Production  
Sackville School is excited to announce the musical for February 2026 will be Bring It  
On.  
 
Auditions start the week of Monday 29 September 2025 in P01, at the following 
times: 
 
Year 7 and 8 - Monday 29 September 3.00pm   
Year 9 and 10 - Wednesday 1 October 3.00pm  
Year 11,12 and 13 - Thursday 2 October 3.00pm 
 
To sign up and for more information please join the show Google Classroom:  
wufrbxaa 

 

The Travel and Tourism Course needs you! 
Are you working in the travel and tourism industry, for example at Gatwick Airport, with BA, Virgin, Easyjet or 
another airline, a travel agent, or maybe at a local hotel?  And would you be willing to give up a little bit of 
your time to talk with our students about your place of work and the job you do?  In that case, please get in 
touch!  We now offer travel and tourism courses at both KS4 (years 10 and 11) and KS5 (years 12 and 13), and 
we are keen to provide our students with as many opportunities as possible to hear from those in the sector 
what it means to work in travel and tourism.   
 
I look forward to hearing from you!  
 
Daan Gerretsen 
Travel and Tourism Lead 

 

Winter Season - Asthma 
With the winter season on our doorstep, we would like to update our records with the treatment plans for any of our 
students who suffer from asthma. 
Please could you complete this Google Form as soon as possible. 
 
If you have any questions, please email me – shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 
 
Mrs Stephanie Hunt 
Assistant Headteacher 
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https://forms.gle/r2MnEgi9rWBokWCf9
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Election-of-Parent-Governor.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfpKPjvpRztkr57vhPqhhKdGlDyaiTNIjQNQ4SeqGLk6aVVlw/viewform?usp=header
mailto:shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk


 
 
 
 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities  

I am writing to inform you of the extra-curricular sessions that will be running this term here at Sackville.  

The link for this half terms extra-curricular sessions can be found here: 

Extra-Curricular Opportunities Autumn Term  

The ‘live’ document shows our sessions and new clubs may appear throughout the term. These will be communicated 

through this document and the families bulletin. 

Once in the document please scroll across to the year group relevant to your child.  

Mr Ashley Vallally-Godfrey 

Associate Assistant Headteacher 
 

Safeguarding  
 

Online Safety Starts at Home 
The internet is a vital part of teens’ lives—but it can be a dangerous space. Parents should talk openly with 

their child about online behaviour. Encourage strong privacy settings, discuss the risks of sharing personal 

information, and regularly check which apps they’re using. Parental control tools can help—but nothing 

replaces honest, ongoing conversations. Ask them who they’re talking to online, and make sure they know 

how to report abuse or block strangers. 

Please contact your child’s tutor, community team or safeguarding@sackvilleschool.org.uk if you have any 
concerns/questions around your child’s safety. You can also contact the following organisations, depending on 
where you live, to get more advice. 

West Sussex - 
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/keeping-children-safe/request-support-or-rai
se-a-concern-about-a-child/ 

East Sussex - https://www.eastsussex.gov.uk/children-families/report-a-concern-child 

Surrey - https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children/contact-childrens-services 

Kent - https://www.kscmp.org.uk/guidance/worried-about-a-child 
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https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children/contact-childrens-services
https://www.kscmp.org.uk/guidance/worried-about-a-child


 

 

As always, if you are aware or have any worries 

regarding the safety of our students then contact our 

safeguarding team. Contact …details below: 

Safeguarding Leads: 
Mr Millican - amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Vallally-Godfrey - 

avallallygodfrey@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

Safeguarding Team: 
Mr Endersby - jendersby@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Hunt - shunt@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Porter - mporter@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Cowlin - pcowlin@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Quigley - pquigley@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Harper - aharper@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mr Groves - hgroves@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

Mrs Valentine - hvalentine@sackvilleschool.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

Current Vacancies  

We have two support staff roles available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following or 

know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply 

directly following these links: 

●​ Learning Support Assistant 
●​ Sixth Form Administrative Assistant 
●​ Exam Invigilators 

 
 

Sackville News 

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -   
Sackville News 

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here: Sackville Newsletter.  

Next publication date: W/B 24 October, 2025 
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https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Learning-Support-Assistant-Application-Pack-September.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Sixth-Form-Admin-Application-Pack_compressed.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Exam-Invigilators-application-pack-April-1.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/news/
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Sackville-News-Volume-12.pdf


 

 

 

Futures - Find It Out Thursday 
 

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from those that are in that industry and 

can give a first hand experience.  Different industries are highlighted each week and students have the 

opportunity to attend one talk per half term.  When these terms talks have been confirmed, students will be 

able to sign up using a Google form that will be sent out. Students can come along and start to investigate 

career paths open to you and discover the skills that you will be required to develop to join that industry. 

 
If you would be willing to come in and speak to students and be part of our Find it out Thursday program 

please contact Helen Smith on hsmith@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

 
 

Medication, Illness and Vaccines 
 

Medication 
To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are 

up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 

completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the relevant year team. Should your child be 

diagnosed with any new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your 

child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use their inhaler) please contact their 

community team.  

We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you have already agreed to unless we hear 

from you. 

 
Asthma - With the winter season on our doorstep, we would like 
to update our records with the treatment plans for any of our 
students who suffer from asthma. 
Please could you complete this Google Form as soon as possible. 
 

Illness 
In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school 
community safe, a reminder to inform the school if your child 
contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the relevant community 
office, thank you in advance. 
 

Lost Property 
Any unlabelled lost property has been logged on the following spreadsheet. If you feel that and items of 

clothing belong to your child, please email ktalbot@sackvilleschool.org.uk. 

If lost property is labelled, it will be returned to communities, so students should also ask there. 
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External Clubs, Sports, Services and Events  

 

 

​ ​ ​ ​  

Girls Self Defence ​          Basketball Club ​ ​ ​   Careers Event  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Appeal ​​ ​ Work Experience​ ​   Inclusive Classroom​   
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Pre-loved Prom Dress ​ A.I for Multi-Lingual ​ ​ Free Sports Day 

Families  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Disability Webinars​ ​ ​ ​ Teaching Career 

​ ​  
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Memorial Football Match​ ​ ​ ​          U15 Girls Football 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Action Cooperative​      

 

      U13 Football 
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